
June 20, 2017 
 
Dear Pearce Creek Resident: 
  
As you probably know, Reybold Construction will soon be starting the final phase of connecting your 
homes to the Town of Cecilton’s water system. We are calling this phase the On-Lot Phase. This On-Lot 
Phase will itself consist of three separate phases which can be described as follows: 
  
PHASE I – Involves the extension of your water service pipe from its current stopping point (board in front of 
your house) including the installation of a meter pit and piping to a point near your existing well. The work will 
take place outside and you do not have to be home during this phase of the work.   
  
You have signed an Access Agreement that allows the us (Reybold Construction and our subcontractors) to 
work on your lot. Prior to this work beginning, we will notify you by door hanger. 
  
PHASE II – Includes the connection of your new water service piping outside to your existing well discharge 
pipe as well as the work inside your home which includes the installation of a shut-off valve, expansion tank, 
pressure reducing valve (PRV) and a drain line. You are expected to be out of water for approximately 8 
hours.  At the completion of this work, you will be on the potable water system. A representative of Reybold 
Construction will contact you to schedule this work after Phase I work is complete at your home. If possible we 
would like you to be home during this work to facilitate the flushing of your lines after the work is complete in 
your home. Please remember, work hours for the inside plumbing of your residence will need to be scheduled 
Monday – Friday, starting at 8:00 AM. 
  
PHASE III – Involves the abandonment of your well in accordance with Cecil County Health Department 
Standards.  As with Phase I of the work, you do not need to be home for this work and will receive a door 
hanger notification prior to the work taking place. 
  
Final restoration of your lot will take place after this final Phase of the work. 
  
AECOM is the Consulting Engineering firm overseeing the work for the Town of Cecilton.  AECOM will have 
representatives on site full time. The AECOM construction trailer is located at the intersection of Old Barn Lane 
and Maryland Avenue.  Please stop by the trailer or contact Rich Lekberg from AECOM 
at Rich.Lekberg@AECOM.com with concerns related to the work. 
  
For additional information regarding the project you can 
visit http://www.pearcecreekoutreach.com/WaterSystem.html 

  
  
Reybold Construction has set up a dedicated email and phone line for any questions you may have regarding 
the work being performed by Reybold Construction and schedule. 
Email: Pearcecreek@reybold.com 
Contact:                               
                

  

 

Denise Lavery 

O: 302-504-6206 

 F: 302-504-6206  
116 East Scotland Drive  
Bear, Delaware 19701  
REYBOLD.COM 
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